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Dear Donors and Friends,
As this publication goes to print, a little more than 
two years since the pandemic first began, we are filled 
with hope as the city, state and nation have relaxed 
the mandates and restrictions we have observed for 
the past two years. The Cancer Foundation of Santa 
Barbara and the Ridley-Tree Cancer Center began 2021 
with the expectation that we would slowly resume 
normal activities. Instead, we modified many of our 
plans to deal with the surging COVID-19 variants in 
order to protect our patients and our community.  

The Barbara Ireland Walk and Run as well as the 
Cancer Center Walk/Run were once again held 
virtually. Participants still rallied to support both of these events, walking on their own or with small groups, to raise 
essential funds to support Wellness and Supportive Care Programs. The Community Lectures Program, co-sponsored by 
the Cancer Foundation and Ridley-Tree Cancer Center, remained committed to providing important health information 
by making pre-recorded lectures available online. The educational information presented by the speakers allowed 
viewers to enhance their knowledge on a variety of topics, including Mindfulness Meditation in Cancer Care; Breast 
Radiology and Pathology: Behind the Scenes of Breast Cancer Care; and Cognitive Behavioral Therapy: Addressing 
Unhelpful Thought Patterns through the Cancer Journey. Our oncologists and medical providers utilized Telehealth 
appointments and consultations in the interest of protecting vulnerable patients.

Despite the challenges posed by the ongoing pandemic, our organizations were able to move our shared vision forward – 
creating a comprehensive cancer center serving the needs of patients on the Central Coast. Construction continued on a 
number of projects that will further enhance cancer care. Much of the Foundation’s efforts in 2021 focused on the Cancer 
Center’s Nuclear Medicine Department, located on the ground floor of Cottage Hospital. Work on a new lobby, treatment 
and office spaces, along with a new hot lab, will ensure the same welcoming look and feel found in the newly-constructed 
Ridley-Tree Cancer Center down the street. Photos and details of some of these projects can be found inside these pages. 
In 2020, the Foundation announced it would purchase and install a state-of-the-art PET/CT machine within the Nuclear 
Medicine Department, which will upgrade the technology from analog to digital. Completion of this project is expected 
during 2022. Additionally in 2021, the Board of Trustees of the Foundation elected to finance the upgrade of the SPECT/CT 
equipment, and work will commence later this year on this exciting new technological advancement.    

The generous support we receive from the community is a testament to the thoughtful and compassionate care the 
physicians, nurses, supportive care team and staff provide to each patient. We thank you for helping us to further our 
mission as we work to care for and support all residents who face a diagnosis of cancer.    l

Lori Willis
Executive Director
Cancer Foundation
of Santa Barbara

Kurt N. Ransohoff, MD, FACP
CEO and Chief Medical Officer
Sansum Clinic

Matt Baumann, MBA  
Vice President of Oncology
Ridley-Tree Cancer Center
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Lillian Taylor Converse

Elisha Converse

Original Cancer Center building

The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara was founded in 1949 on a promise – a promise that continues 
today – to provide the highest quality of cancer care to everyone in the Santa Barbara community, 
regardless of means.

When Lillian Taylor Converse was diagnosed with cancer, she had to travel to Los Angeles for her treatments. 
Though she knew there was little chance of her own recovery, she had a strong desire to help others with the 
disease, so her husband, Elisha Converse, provided a generous gift to purchase a one-million-volt x-ray machine to 
establish the Cancer Foundation. Lillian’s physician, Dr. Henry Ullmann, was able to treat cancer patients in Santa 
Barbara, which established the community as the leading provider of cancer care on the Central Coast. 

The generosity exhibited by the Converse family has grown into a community tradition with a 73-year history of 
advancing the diagnosis, treatment, prevention and cure of cancer for all patients in our community. Today the 
physicians and staff of the Ridley-Tree Cancer Center assist those on the journey with, through and beyond cancer, 
while the Cancer Foundation maintains its singular focus on fundraising and grant making in support of this 
important work.

As the leaseholder and largest annual donor to the Ridley-Tree Cancer Center, the Cancer Foundation commits 
a minimum of 85% (up to 100%) of the proceeds from its endowment and fundraising efforts to support cancer 
diagnosis, treatment, research, technology and support programs at the Ridley-Tree Cancer Center. The remaining 
15% may be used to support cancer related programs in Santa Barbara County. Historically, these have included 
oncology bench research at UCSB and pediatric cancer research at Cottage Hospital. All Foundation proceeds 
must be used to support cancer care in our community. The generous support of patients, foundations and the 
community together with the steadfast vision, leadership and commitment of the Foundation’s Board of Trustees 
ensures superior cancer care is available close to home.   l

Ensuring Excellence in Cancer Care
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Cancer  
Foundation of  
Santa Barbara

The mission of the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara is to ensure superior cancer care for all 
residents of Santa Barbara County regardless of means. 

The Cancer Foundation invests in programs, research, services, technology and facilities that aid in the 
prevention, diagnosis and treatment of cancer for those living in Santa Barbara County. While the vast 
majority of support goes to Ridley-Tree Cancer Center, the Foundation also partners with local research 
and support organizations.

The volunteer Board of Trustees of the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara provides steadfast vision, 
leadership and support to ensure an unwavering commitment to quality cancer care for the Central Coast.

Emeritus Trustees
Brier Turpin Allebrand
Brent Anderson
Philip L. Bernstein
Edward Birch, PhD
Sue Birch
David Bohn, DDS
Hugh M. Boss
David Bradford, MD
Les Charles
Beverlye Hyman Fead
James H. Jackson
Morrie Jurkowitz
Fred Kass, MD
William Kimsey
Ronald Latimer, MD
Arthur J. Merovick
Tim Metzinger
Steve McHugh
Gene I. Miller
Robert W. Olson, MD
Joel Rothman, PhD
Janet Smith

Board of Trustees

Charlie Petersen

C. Michael Cooney Shane Cotter, MD, PhD

Katina ZaninovichAmalia Priego Kimberly Schizas

Val MontgomeryWilliam Meeker

George Tharakan

Vicki HazardFrank H. FosterLarry Dam

Carola NicholsonRichard Nagler

Patty MacFarlanePriscilla Higgins, PhD

Tom Weisenburger, MD

Andy ChouKristen BlabeyDenny Bacon
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2021 Highlights

The Cancer Foundation welcomed Richard 
Nagler, Carola Nicholson, George Tharakan 
and Katina Zaninovich to the Board of 
Trustees.

The Cancer Foundation received funding 
through multi-year commitments from 
the Florence & Laurence Spungen Family 
Foundation and Richard Gunner, trustee of 
the Dr. Howard R. Bierman and Anthony 
Granatelli Fund at the Santa Barbara 
Foundation, to support the genetic 
counseling program at the Ridley-Tree 
Cancer Center. 

The AJM Endowment Fund for Patient 
Assistance, created in honor of Art 
Merovick for his many years of service to 
the Foundation, surpassed the $3 million 
mark. The need for this charitable support 
continues to grow and the generosity of 
Art’s family, friends and members of our 
community enables patients to receive 
the finest cancer care, regardless of their 
ability to pay.

In April, outgoing Board Chair Frank 
H. Foster was recognized for his many 
years of service in the position and the 
Cancer Foundation welcomed C. Michael 
Cooney to the role. 

Two Ladies Lectures were hosted by 
the Foundation on Zoom and featured 
Sansum Clinic physicians Alexandra 
Rogers, MD and Deborah Meyers, MD.

In conjunction with the Ridley-Tree 
Cancer Center, the Cancer Foundation 
co-sponsored four community lectures 
which were pre-recorded and available 
to the community online. Topics 
included Mindfulness Meditation in 
Cancer Care and Cognitive Behavioral 
Therapy: Addressing Unhelpful Thought 
Patterns through the Cancer Journey.
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Named Endowment Funds

Celebrating 10 Years of the Toby Ann Parisse  
Memorial Education Fund

Named Endowment Funds require a minimum of $100,000 to be established. The principal 
in a named endowment remains protected and grows over time, while annual distributions 
ensure Ridley-Tree Cancer Center receives a perpetual source of philanthropic support for 
the purpose designated by the donor. To learn more, contact Lori Willis, Executive Director 
of the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara, at (805) 898-2187. 

Toby Ann Parisse Memorial Education Fund
Richard Parisse and his three children honored their wife and mother, Toby Ann 
Parisse, with a memorial gift dedicated to benefitting the patients at the Cancer 
Center by funding continuing education for physicians, nurses and staff, an 
expression of gratitude to the medical teams who cared for Toby throughout 
her valiant 21-year battle with breast cancer. The Toby Ann Parisse Memorial 
Education Fund was formally dedicated in 2011. 

Arthur J. Merovick Endowment for Patient Assistance
To honor Art Merovick’s extraordinary contributions to the Cancer Foundation as 
its Director of Development for 17 years, the Cancer Foundation Board of Trustees 
unanimously approved the creation of the Arthur J. Merovick Endowment for Patient 
Assistance and a $500,000 match from the general endowment to provide financial 
assistance to patients with documented need for medical services. A generous gift of 
$200,000 from the Merovick Family launched the fund.

Elizabeth McEwen Jacobs Endowment Fund
The Elizabeth McEwen Jacobs Endowment Fund is dedicated to medical or 
scientific research related to genetic cancer with primary emphasis on brain 
cancer, and equipment and research of brain cancers in the Tri-Counties. The fund 
was created in memory of Beth Jacobs by her family and friends after she lost her 
battle with brain cancer.

Elvira Broome Doolan Endowment Fund
The Elvira Broome Doolan Endowment Fund was funded in 1991 from the estate 
of Elvira Broome Doolan and is restricted for research. She was a patient at the 
Cancer Center and her husband, Jerome Doolan, was a Trustee.

Julie Main Endowment Fund
The Julie Main Endowment Fund is restricted for wellness exercise programs for 
patients. Julie was a Trustee of the Cancer Foundation, founder of the Well-Fit 
Exercise Program and instrumental in organizing the annual Cancer Center Walk/
Run. The fund was created in 2009 with funds raised from the Main Event, a 
celebration of Julie’s life.

Nan Cox Endowment for Lung Cancer Research
The Nan Cox Endowment is earmarked for lung cancer research protocols performed 
by the Cancer Center, often in concert with other research institutions. The fund was 
established by Wilbur K. Cox (“Bill”) in memory of his wife Nancy Clare Finch Cox (“Nan”) 
who was a Cancer Center patient who passed away from lung cancer in June of 2000.

Scott D. Smith Memorial Fund
The Scott D. Smith Memorial Fund is restricted for colorectal cancer screening 
and prevention programs. The fund was created in memory of Scott Smith by 
his parents, Mr. & Mrs. P. Gene Smith, and their family through the donation of 
real estate in Fallbrook, CA. Scott lost his battle with colon cancer and his family 
wanted to support early screening and detection.

Mary Solis Fund for Oncology Social Work
The Mary Solis Fund for Oncology Social Work was created in recognition of 
Mary’s 34-year career in oncology social work at the Cancer Center. Proceeds 
support the programs and services that ensure psychological, social and financial 
stresses associated with the diagnosis and treatment of cancer are addressed.

Thomas H. Weisenburger, MD Fund
The Thomas H. Weisenburger, MD Fund was established to recognize  
Dr. Weisenburger’s retirement in 2012 after 28 years of service at the Cancer 
Center of Santa Barbara. Proceeds support the education of medical personnel 
and the acquisition of radiation oncology equipment.    l

In 2011, Richard Parisse and his three children honored their wife and 
mother, Toby Ann Parisse, with a gift dedicated to benefitting the 
patients at the Cancer Center by funding continuing education for 
physicians, nurses and staff. The Toby Ann Parisse Memorial Education 
Fund was established to express their gratitude to the organization’s 
medical teams that cared for Toby throughout her valiant 21-year 
battle with breast cancer.
Toby was a strong supporter of education and an art educator 
whose teaching extended to all aspects of life. Her love of learning 

propelled her family to create this fund which allows Ridley-Tree Cancer 
Center personnel to attend conferences, lectures and other educational 
opportunities to improve the clinical care of oncology patients by providing 
the highest quality of cancer care. Enabling those who care for patients in 
our community to continually enhance their knowledge and skills in the 
ever-progressing field of oncology, the Toby Ann Parisse Memorial Fund has 
awarded 103 staff educational grants since its inception.  l

Toby Ann Parisse4



Supporting Superior Cancer Care

Despite her 96 years, Jean Nell remained young at heart until her passing in February 
2021, just shy of her 97th birthday on Valentine’s Day. Living among 400 college 
students at Beach City near Santa Barbara City College for decades, she believed that 

living among the students kept her feeling youthful.
Following a move from Chicago with her late spouse Richard Nell, who predeceased her in 
1994, Jean resided in Santa Barbara for more than 30 years. She volunteered and supported 
nearly 50 non-profit organizations through her trust, including those with which she 
volunteered and whose services she utilized. A member of the Cancer Foundation’s Elaine & 
Edward Stepanek Legacy Society since 2017, her decision to leave a portion of her estate to  
the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara stemmed from the loss of her sister to ovarian cancer  
and her desire to help others battling the disease.
If you have remembered the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara in your estate plans, like 
Jean Nell, please let us know so that we can recognize your support and say thank you. 
Please contact Lori Willis, Executive Director of the Cancer Foundation, at (805) 898-2187 
for more information.   l

The Elaine & Edward Stepanek Legacy Society honors donors who have chosen to support Ridley-Tree Cancer Center by 
including the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara in their will, living trust or other planned agreements.

Peter & Rebecca Adams
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Allaway*
Christina Allison*
Mrs. Karine Anderson
Anonymous (7) 
Denny & Bitsy Bacon
Ms. Jeano Bailard*
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Bailey*
Mr.* & Mrs. Eugene C. Baum 
Dr.* & Mrs. Richard A. Baum
Carolyn M. Bedard*
Betsy Bertero*
Jack & Marguerite Bianchi
Mr. D. Craig Bigelow*
Mr. Joe Bleckel*
Hugh & Kelly Boss

Joanne & Bob Bouslough
Barbara L. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Brown*
Ms. Helen J. Brown*
Barbara Burket & Bob Hodges*
Mr. Karl & Dr. Katherine Burrelsman
Les & Zora Charles
Robert & Janice Contons
Greg R. Corso
Mr. John L. Courtois*
Mr. Lloyd E. Cox, Jr.*
Linda Crabtree-Reed
Tom & Nancy Crawford
Mr. Michael Daly
Mr. Wallace T. Drew*
Ms. Jan Everote

Janice Bahler Fitzgibbons
Joanne S. Freeman
Richard E. Freeman*
Catherine H. Gainey*
Mario M. Gonzales*
Mr.* & Mrs. George C. Goranson
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Green
Anna & David Grotenhuis 
Mr. & Mrs. John Haigh*
Ms. Lorraine S. Hansen
Ms. Eva P. Harris*
Mr. Byron Haskin*
Vicki & Bob Hazard
Ms. Yvonne Baker Heltman*
Grethe* & Henning Jensen
Kenneth & Frances Jewesson

Ms. Alvah M. Kaime*
Mr. & Mrs.* Herbert Kendall
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kickliter
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Kimsey
Henry & Heidi Kirkwood
Mrs. Gregorio Kogan* 
Mr. Otto Korntheuer*
Ms. Mary Ann Kriebel*
Shirley & Seymour Lehrer
Chris & Mark Levine 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas N. Lewis*
Mr.* & Mrs. Jim Lindsey
Julie Lopp
Barbara S. & Robert  
Stanley MacLean*
Mrs. Fatemah Marshall

Mrs. Kathleen Mayes*
Patricia A. McCormack
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur J. Merovick
Mrs. Jane Merovick*
Janet Millar
Dennis & Soledad* Morelos 
Jean M. Nell*
Margaret F. Nelson*
Gary & Anna Nett
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. Noh*
Mr. Austin H. Peck, Jr.*
Nancy Ann Peschek
Barbara Pieters
Mr. Mickey M. Plaut
Cherry Post
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Rich*

Ms. Penny Ridgeway*
Lady Leslie Ridley-Tree
John & Janeanne Rinaldi
Mr. Timothy K. Ross
Mr. & Mrs. William Samson*
Rodney Sangster & Rebecca Morrison
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel A. Sattler*
Richard* & Maryan Schall
Kathleen D. Schepanovich
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Scott
Mr. & Mrs.* Peter Simeth
Judge & Mrs. C. Douglas Smith*
David & Carolyn Spainhour
Mack & Judy Stanton*
Charles & Patricia Stevens*
Mr. Charles Storke* 

The Strand Family*
Sue & Scott Suttner
Susan Taylor
Mrs. Gerald S. Thede
Dr. & Mrs. H.T. Thoreson
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Tilton
Susana Lee Udden 
Jean & Davis H. Von Wittenburg
Ms. Jennifer Wells
Frank* & Parm Williams 
Mr. Otis Williams*
Ms. Marie A. Wolford*
 

*deceased

The Elaine & Edward Stepanek Legacy Society
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Gifts Received
Designation  

General Support

Capital Projects/Ridley-Tree Building

Clinical Research

Patient Assistance

Endowment

Patient Navigation

Oncology Supportive Care/Genetics/Wellness/
Community Health/Oncology Nutrition

Equipment

Event Sponsors

Other

Total

All figures represent unaudited funds collected; no pledges are included.

            2021 

$899,718

$578,437

$161,951

$31,721

$1,037,530

$33,156 

$396,946

$129,657

$5,510

$1,000

$3,275,626

            2020 

$787,298

$2,668,748

$192,822

$69,385

$632,180

$91,918

 
$442,112

$1,022,750

$8,200

$1,375

$5,916,788

Funds Raised by Cancer FoundationAccountable
The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara 

voluntarily submits to an annual financial 
audit by an independent accounting 

firm. Financial statements are presented 
in accordance with generally accepted 

accounting principles.

Ethical
The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara 

issues an annual attestation letter provided 
by an independent accounting firm that 

bears witness to our expenditures.

Efficient
The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara 

ensures all fundraising efforts clearly 
portray the purpose of the funds to be 

raised and all contributions received are 
used for those specific purposes.

Integrity
The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara 

requires all board members and employees 
to abide by a conflict of interest policy  

that encourages high standards of ethics 
and integrity.

Secure
The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara 
protects the privacy of our donors by not 

marketing our mailing list.

Trustworthy
The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara 

posts IRS Form 990 on  
www.guidestar.org annually and  

we invite your review.
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Program Annual Grant

Community Health $61,332 
Education & Resource Library $62,825 
Genetic Counseling $294,537 
Oncology Nutrition $226,699 
Patient Assistance & Charity Care $192,379 
Patient Navigation $514,410 
Clinical Research $611,058 
Social Services $346,507 
Staff Education $24,816 
Wellness $150,541 
Acupuncture $50,000 
Scalp Cooling $50,000 
Miscellaneous $41,592 
Total $2,626,696

Grants Made to Ridley-Tree Cancer Center
In 2021, the Cancer Foundation committed proceeds from its endowment and fundraising efforts to support cancer  
diagnosis, treatment, research, technology and support programs at Ridley-Tree Cancer Center. 
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Genetic Counseling

Community Health

The Genetic Counseling program offers hereditary cancer risk counseling to help 
individuals with a personal and/or family history of cancer. Our licensed genetic 
counselors conduct genetic risk assessments and coordinate genetic testing to 
help patients and their families better understand and manage their cancer risk. 
Telehealth has improved scheduling flexibility for patients and extended family 
members located out of town.

Clinical Research

Ridley-Tree Cancer Center Programs and Services 
Funded by the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara

672 Patients were seen for hereditary cancer risk counseling

Patients pursued genetic testing and follow-up genetic counseling568

Top Cancer Types in Trials:

52%
Prostate

4%
Lung

8%
Ovarian

5%
Endometrial

30%
Breast

1%
NUT Carcinoma

Ridley-Tree oncologists work with the Clinical Research department to provide patients 
with access to clinical trials available at leading cancer and academic centers around the 
world. In 2021, the department guided 59 patients on clinical trials, including opening 13 
new studies. Additionally, the department prepared to open trials in radiation oncology 
and nuclear medicine in 2022.

The Community Health program contributes to educating and supporting the 
Santa Barbara community in cancer prevention and cancer screening activities. In 
2021, activities included partnering with United Way’s Fun in the Sun program and 
participating in a community-wide effort to measure and address the decrease in 
mammography appointments due to the Pandemic.

39 Symptomatic patients received diagnostic colonoscopies

Youth attended United Way’s Fun in the Sun program virtually, which included our 
Raising Awareness Yields Sun Safety (RAYS) youth skin cancer prevention program312

Adults attended Cancer Screenings: How to Protect Yourself and Your Family, 
bilingual webinar hosted in partnership with Cottage Hospital to educate the 
community about current cancer screening guidelines
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Oncology Nutrition

Oncology Social Work

Patient Navigation
Patient navigators guide patients and their families through their cancer 
journey. Acting as a liaison between patients and their healthcare providers, 
navigators reduce barriers, identify helpful resources and assist with transitions 
of care. In 2021, the team increased the number of patients they served by 7%.

The Oncology Nutrition program helps improve the nutritional status of 
patients which can result in fewer treatment interruptions, side effects, 
unplanned hospitalizations, as well as improve quality of life. Additionally, 
the program educates cancer survivors about lifestyle choices that positively 
impact survivorship. In 2021, the department welcomed a third nutritionist 
and experienced a 6% increase in patients served.

The Oncology Social Work team helps patients address psycho-social challenges 
through counseling, support groups, crisis and stress management, as well as 
assistance with housing, disability benefits, insurance, transportation and financial 
aid. In 2021, the department responded to a continued increase in referrals for 
emotional and financial support, and transportation assistance due to the Pandemic.

1,682 Unique patients assisted by Patient Navigation team

Patient encounters with Patient Navigation team 13,773

1,199 Unique patients received nutrition assistance

Total patient encounters with the Oncology Nutrition department 4,966 

1,964 Unique patients served by the Oncology Social Work team

Free medications secured by the Oncology Social Work team $1,098,867 



Acupuncture Program

Wellness Programs

Resource Library & 
Educational Programming

The Acupuncture program provides patients with acupuncture for management 
of symptoms including pain, neuropathy, nausea, fatigue and anxiety. In 
2021, the program experienced a 30% increase in patients served with referrals 
coming from our medical and radiation oncologists, and the palliative care and 
supportive care teams.

99 Unique patients received Acupuncture

772  Total Acupuncture visits

The Resource Library provides research assistance and comprehensive information 
about all aspects of cancer for patients, caregivers, staff and the community. In 
addition to providing services in-person, virtually and via mail in 2021, the department 
implemented a new online catalog, improving patron experience with searching for 
materials. Additionally, the library organizes free, educational programs for the public 
covering topics in cancer care and prevention.

456
4

Inquiries made to the Resource Library by physicians, patients and family members

Online Community Lectures delivered to the public

240 Unique patients attended Wellness programs

3,500 Total attendees in Wellness programs

Our Wellness Programs help patients take an active role in their health, 
resulting in a calmer mind, a healthier body and a renewed capacity to cope. 
A wide range of classes, including yoga, meditation, painting and more, are 
offered free-of-charge to patients and their caregivers. In 2021, our programs 
continued in virtual format and many instructors created new online videos to 
supplement their recurring classes. 
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As part of its mission, the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara supports cancer-related programs in Santa Barbara County.  
In 2021, these five organizations received grants:

Grants Made to Other Local Organizations

Partnership Highlight

Cottage Children’s Medical Center began with a pediatric hematology-
oncology program established at Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital (SBCH) 
in 1996. The following year, Santa Barbara Cottage Hospital was accepted 

as a participating institution in what is now called the Children’s Oncology 
Group (COG). COG is a cooperative group coordinating National Cancer Institute-
sponsored protocols for pediatric malignancies. 

Today, Cottage Children’s Medical Center cares for children from throughout 
California’s Central Coast, offering inpatient hospital care and outpatient specialty 
clinics. It’s hematology-oncology outpatient clinic is designated as a Special Care 
Center by the state of California. Under the direction of Board-certified Pediatric 
Hematologist-Oncologist Shivani Upadhyay, MD, Cottage Children Medical Center 
at SBCH has five pediatric research studies open to enrollment and 55 patients 
who continue on long-term follow-up. The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara is 
pleased to continue its support for the program’s study coordinator.  l

Local Organizations Receiving Cancer Foundation Grants Funds Granted

Cottage Health $88,088

Santa Barbara Neighborhood Clinics $66,000

Teddy Bear Cancer Foundation $21,500

UCSB Research Mentorship Program $4,500

UCSB Camp Kesem $1,000

TOTAL $181,088

11

Growing up with cancer takes a village. Cottage patients Annie Blake 
(age 10) and Katy Covarrubias (age 5) are pictured here with Katy’s 
brother and their care team from Cottage Children’s Oncology Group, 
including: Melinda Littlefield, CCRP, Emma Archuleda, Shivani Upadhyay, 
MD, Debra Launius, RN, BSN and Isabella Zikakis.



Cancer Foundation Events 2021
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Visit our social media pages on Facebook and 
Instagram to see our virtual content as well as the 
Cancer Center Walk/Run video celebration.

Facebook.com/cancerfoundationsb

instagram.com/cancerfoundation

Cancer Center Walk/Run
For the second year in a row, the annual Cancer Center Walk/Run went virtual. Held in 
October, the 5K and 10K event had 212 individuals take part, raising more than $97,000. 
During the first half of the month, participants were invited to walk, run, skip and jump 
and upload their time to our virtual leader board. Cancer survivor and Ridley-Tree Cancer 
Center staff member Jennifer Blankenbeckler was posthumously presented with the 
2021 Julie Main Inspiration of Hope Award, given to an inspiring cancer patient who 
exemplifies courage, perseverance and hope. The Miracle Chefs had the largest team 
with 28 participants and Julie Main’s Team, led by Julie’s sister Lori Harris, raised the most 
money, bringing in more than $16,180. Julie Main’s Team also earned the prestigious 
Silver Cup, awarded to the team who raises the most money per person. For the first time 
this year, the Cancer Foundation recognized participants who have been with us from 
the start, and those who just joined the Walk/Run for the first time, by holding a special 
drawing based on the number of years they have participated in the event. Since its 
inception in 1992, the Walk/Run has raised over $4 million towards the Clinical Research 
Program and the Oncology Supportive Care Programs at Ridley-Tree Cancer Center.

Barbara Ireland Walk & Run for Breast Cancer 
Despite not being able to gather in person again in 2021, the Barbara Ireland Walk/Run 
went on virtually! Participants had the opportunity to complete one, two, three, four 
or all five distances, including the 1 Mile Shamrock Shuffle; 5K Leprechaun Leap; 5 Mile 
Happy St. Paddy; 10K Irish Jig; and the 15K Pot of Gold, on a course of their choosing – in 
their neighborhood, on a trail or at the beach. $31,865 was raised by 125 participants 
to support breast cancer research, genetic counseling and patient navigation services 
at Ridley-Tree Cancer Center. This year the Pink Ribbon Trophy was presented to Save 
2nd Base! for raising the most money with additional recognition given to the Largest 
Team, SBGAL; Best Quaranteam, Jamie’s Team; Social Media Influencer Heidi Heitkamp; 
Best Costume, Karen Barteld; and Best Finish Line, Angie Au. This event was established 
by Barbara Ireland upon the passing of a dear friend to breast cancer in 2000. To date, 
more than $900,000 has been raised through this event.

If you are interested in hosting an event, please contact us. We would be 
delighted to assist you with publicity and social media to help support  
your efforts.  (805) 898-2116



Whether strolling down the street next to the Wolf Education & 
Training Center or walking the halls of the Nuclear Medicine 
department on the ground floor of Cottage Hospital, you may have 

heard the hammers and seen the construction activity. The Cancer Foundation of 
Santa Barbara has been busy ensuring state-of-the-art care for our community 
and completing the master plan in conjunction with the construction of 
the Ridley-Tree Cancer Center. Two historical buildings on our campus were 
renovated over the last 21 months, resulting in four residential units. 

Additionally, the Cancer Foundation wanted to ensure the same warm and 
welcoming space and cutting-edge technology that is available at the Ridley-
Tree Cancer Center was also available in the Nuclear Medicine department 
at the Cancer Center located on the ground floor of Cottage Hospital. Work 
to create a new lobby and patient treatment rooms in this space is nearly 
complete, and in 2021 the Foundation embarked on a new project to construct 
and install a digital PET/CT scanner. Simultaneously, and as a result of the 
Cottage Hospital seismic retrofit, it was necessary to relocate the Nuclear 
Medicine department’s hot lab, a specially designed room for storing and 
preparing radioactive medicines. Following delays related to the Pandemic, 
the project has passed inspection and is now used by staff. The Foundation 
contributed more than $2.3M towards construction projects in 2021.  l

Nuclear Medicine

Construction Update
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Strength in Numbers

2021 Year In Review
Ridley-Tree Cancer Center’s team of highly-trained and compassionate physicians and 
staff care for patients with the most advanced surgical, medical and radiation oncology 
treatments. Through the use of cutting-edge technology, global clinical trials, and 
research-based supportive care and wellness programs, we provide our patients with 
every opportunity for successful treatment and recovery.

65 Average age

59 Active clinical trials 

66,256 Total visits

12,477 Unique patients

Cancer Cases by Tumor Type 

17.1%  
Gastrointestinal 

Cancers 

25.6%  
Breast Cancer 

7.4%  
Other 

11.6%  
Prostate &  

Other Male Cancers 

3.8%  
Head & Neck Cancers 

2.7%  
Melanoma & Other Skin Cancers

6.3%  
Gynecologic Cancers

5.8%  
Lung Cancer

15.7%  
Lymphoma/ 

Leukemia

4.0%  
Hematologic Disorders



Our fight against cancer continued as we 
experienced significant growth in patient 
volume, including: 28% increase in surgical 
oncology, 9% increase in radiation oncology,  
22% increase in nuclear medicine and 50% 
increase in palliative care. 

The Medical Oncology Department  
welcomed April Kennedy, MD, Maira Campos, MD, 
Jessica Davis, NP and Kristin DeHahn, NP-C.

Radiation oncologist Justin Voog, MD, PhD 
began treating select prostate cancer patients 
with stereotactic body radiation therapy (SBRT), 
an advanced treatment that delivers powerful 
doses of radiation to the precise location of the 
tumor. This high-dose, high-accuracy treatment 
reduces the duration of therapy from eight 
weeks to five days.

Healthcare executive Matthew Baumann, MBA, 
joined Ridley-Tree Cancer Center as Vice President 
of Oncology Services, and as a member of Sansum 
Clinic’s executive team. 

The Radiation Oncology Department 
achieved a second four-year accreditation 
from the American Society for Radiation 
Oncology (ASTRO) as an Accredited Program 
for Excellence® (APEx), recognizing our 
commitment to delivering exceptionally safe, 
high-quality care. 

The American College of Radiology designated 
our Breast Imaging Program as a Breast 
Imaging Center of Excellence (BICOE),  
signifying the highest level of imaging quality, 
safety and care. Accredited services include 
stereotactic breast biopsy, breast ultrasound 
and ultrasound-guided breast biopsy, breast 
MRI and mammography. 

Expanded research affiliations to include NRG 
Oncology Network and TEMPUS Time Trials 
Program, adding Radiation Oncology and 
niche clinical studies to our already-strong 
Medical Oncology trial pipeline.

The FDA’s approval of PYLARIFY® in May of 
2021 cleared the way for the Nuclear Medicine 
Department to utilize the diagnostic tracer 
for more accurate and earlier detection of 
prostate cancer.
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Our Physicians
Medical Oncology & Hematology

Maíra Campos, MD
Dr. Campos joined the Cancer Center in 2021. She received her medical degree and 
Masters in Public Health from Faculdade de Medicina do ABC in Sao Paulo, Brazil. 
She completed her internal medicine residency at Jackson Memorial Hospital at the 
University of Miami followed by a hematology and oncology fellowship at the David 
Geffen School of Medicine at UCLA. Dr. Campos joined Ridley-Tree from St. Charles 
Cancer Center in Bend, Oregon.

Mukul Gupta, MD
A member of the Medical Oncology and Hematology Department for 18 years, Dr. 
Gupta received his medical degree from the University of Zambia in central Africa. 
He completed his internship at Los Angeles County/University of Southern California 
(USC) Medical Center and his fellowship in medical oncology and hematology at USC.

Ryan F. Kendle, MD 
Dr. Kendle joined the Cancer Center in 2016.  He received his medical degree from 
Drexel University College of Medicine in Philadelphia, and completed his internship and 
residency at the University of California Davis Medical Center.  He continued his post-
graduate training at the University of California Los Angeles David Geffen School of 
Medicine where he did his oncology and hematology fellowship.

April Kennedy, MD 
Dr. Kennedy joined the Cancer Center in 2021. She received her medical degree from the 
University of Oklahoma College of Medicine. Dr. Kennedy completed her residency at 
the University of California Davis followed by a hematology and oncology fellowship 
at the University of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center/Stephenson Cancer Center. She 
previously worked as a medical oncologist at First California Physician Partners in San 
Luis Obispo and Central Coast Medical Oncology in Santa Maria.

Gregg Newman, MD 
Dr. Newman joined the Cancer Center in 1999. He received his medical degree from the 
Icahn School of Medicine at Mount Sinai in New York City. He completed his internship 
and residency at the University of California Davis and a hematology/oncology 
fellowship from Cornell University at New York Presbyterian Hospital.

Juliet Penn, MD
Dr. Penn joined the Cancer Center in 2015. She received her medical degree from the Sackler 
School of Medicine in Tel Aviv, Israel. She did her internship at Cottage Hospital in Santa 
Barbara, and then subsequently completed a residency in internal medicine and radiology 
and a fellowship in hematology and oncology at University of California Los Angeles.

Thomas Woliver, MD
Dr. Woliver has practiced medicine at Sansum Clinic since 1983, and joined the Cancer Center 
in 1990. He earned his medical degree from the University of Cincinnati College of Medicine. 
He completed his internship and residency at Cottage Hospital and was an oncology and 
hematology fellow at the University of California San Diego.

Eric Bank, MD 
In 2019, Dr. Bank returned to his hometown and joined Ridley-Tree Cancer Center 
after completing a hematology and oncology fellowship at University of California Los 
Angeles (UCLA)/Olive View/Cedars-Sinai. He earned his medical degree from Columbia 
University College of Physicians and Surgeons, and did his internal medicine residency at 
UCLA Medical Center.

Asma Anwar, MD 
Dr. Anwar joined the Cancer Center in 2020. She earned her medical degree from Fatima 
Jinnah Medical College for Women in Pakistan. After an internal medicine internship 
at the University of Connecticut and an internal medicine residency at the University 
of Washington, Dr. Anwar completed a hematology and oncology fellowship at the 
University of Washington/Fred Hutchinson Cancer Research Center. She previously 
worked as a medical oncologist at Ironwood Cancer & Research Centers in Arizona.

Mark Abate, MD 
With the Cancer Center since 1988, Dr. Abate received his medical degree from the 
University of Connecticut School of Medicine. He completed his internship at Dartmouth 
College/Hitchcock Medical Center, and fellowships in hematology at Stanford University 
and hematology/oncology at the University of California Los Angeles.

Radiation Oncology

George C. Cheng, MD, PhD 
Dr. Cheng joined the Cancer Center in 2004. He completed his medical education at Harvard 
Medical School and his internship at Brigham and Women’s Hospital. His training included 
a research fellowship at the Joint Center for Radiation Therapy, and a clinical fellowship at 
Harvard Medical School. Dr. Cheng is a distinguished researcher and completed the Medical 
Scientist Training program at the National Institutes of Health. He is actively involved in the 
radiation oncology department’s quality control and improvement processes, and is passionate 
about nutrition and lifestyle management to promote optimal health for his patients.

Shane Cotter, MD, PhD 
Dr. Cotter earned his Doctorate in Molecular and Cellular Biology and his medical degree 
from Washington University in St. Louis. He completed his internship at Cottage Hospital 
and a radiation oncology residency at Harvard Medical School. He joined the Cancer Center 
in 2012 following faculty positions with Harvard Medical School and Dana-Farber Cancer 
Institute Brigham and Women’s Hospital.

Justin Voog, MD, PhD 
Dr. Voog joined the Cancer Center in 2020 following faculty positions at Memorial Sloan 
Kettering Cancer Center and the Massachusetts Institute of Technology. He earned his 
medical degree from the University of California San Diego. Dr. Voog completed his 
internship training at Scripps Mercy Hospital in San Diego, followed by a residency at 
Harvard’s Radiation Oncology Program.

W. Warren Suh, MD, MPH, FACR 
Dr. Suh joined the Cancer Center in 2009 following faculty positions with Harvard Medical 
School and Dana-Farber Cancer Institute Brigham and Women’s Hospital. He holds a joint 
degree in Medicine and Public Health from the University of Chicago’s Pritzker School of 
Medicine and Harvard University’s T.H. Chan School of Public Health. He completed his 
internal medicine residency at Mayo Clinic and a radiation oncology residency from the 
University of Michigan, where he was Chief Resident. He has also served on several clinical 
expert panels and committees at national societies, including American College of Radiology 
(ACR) and American Society for Radiation Oncology (ASTRO) .



Breast Surgery

Breast Imaging

Rosa Choi, MD, FACS  
Dr. Choi joined Sansum Clinic in 2001. She received her medical degree from the University 
of California Los Angeles and completed her internship and general surgery residency at 
Massachusetts General Hospital. Dr. Choi is a board certified general surgeon who now 
focuses her practice on the treatment of breast cancers and diseases. She helped develop 
and continues to participate in the Santa Barbara Breast Care Alliance.

Winifred Leung, MD  
Dr. Leung is Sansum Clinic’s fellowship-trained breast radiologist specializing in all aspects 
of breast imaging including MRI and image-guided biopsy. She earned her medical degree 
at Drexel University College of Medicine and completed her internship, residency and 
fellowship at University of Wisconsin Clinical Science Center in Madison, WI. Dr. Leung is 
the current chair of the Santa Barbara Breast Care Alliance.

Katrina Mitchell, MD, IBCLC, FACS
A breast surgeon and lactation consultant, Dr. Mitchell joined Ridley-Tree Cancer Center in 
2019 from Presbyterian Healthcare in Albuquerque, New Mexico. She received her medical 
degree from Dartmouth Medical School, completed her general surgery residency at New 
York Presbyterian/Weill-Cornell Medical Center, and received her breast surgical oncology 
fellowship training at MD Anderson Cancer Center Network Hospital in Houston.

Nuclear Medicine

David Carlson, MD
Dr. Carlson is the only Santa Barbara physician with academic training in both PET 
and CT imaging. He received his medical degree from the University of Oklahoma 
College of Medicine. Dr. Carlson completed a surgical internship at the University of 
California Los Angeles and a three-year nuclear medicine residency at the University 
of California San Francisco.

William Pace, MD 
A Santa Barbara physician since 2002, Dr. Pace is the Nuclear Medicine Department’s 
Medical Director. He received his medical education at the University of Iowa and 
completed his general surgery internship at Santa Barbara’s Cottage Hospital. Dr. Pace 
did his residency at Stanford University where he also received fellowship training in 
nuclear cardiology.

Palliative Care and Advance Care Planning
Deborah Meyers, MD
Dr. Meyers joined Sansum Clinic in 2019 to lead the Palliative Care and Advance Care 
Planning Program located at Ridley-Tree Cancer Center. She earned her medical 
degree from the University of Washington and completed her residency at Virginia 
Mason Medical Center in Seattle. After her residency, Dr. Meyers worked in an 
outpatient practice at the Everett Clinic, and was board certified in hospice and 
palliative medicine in 2012.

Surgical Oncology

W. Charles Conway, MD, FACS  
Dr. Conway is a high-volume pancreas, liver and esophageal cancer surgeon.  He 
joined Ridley-Tree Cancer Center in 2017 from Ochsner Medical Center in New Orleans.  
Dr. Conway completed his medical degree, internship and general surgery residency 
at Detroit’s Wayne State University. He received his fellowship training in surgical 
oncology at John Wayne Cancer Institute in Santa Monica, CA.

Cristina Harnsberger, MD  
Dr. Harnsberger is a board certified general and colorectal surgeon. She earned her 
medical degree from the University of California Irvine and then completed her 
internship and residency at University of California San Diego, as well as a research 
fellowship in minimally invasive surgery. Dr. Harnsberger completed a second fellowship 
in colon and rectal surgery at the University of Massachusetts.

The partnerships between our multidisciplinary physician 
team results in significant collaboration to determine the 
best treatment plans for our patients. Pictured here are breast 
surgeons, Dr. Mitchell, Dr. Choi and breast radiologist Dr. Leung.
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Emmy Savenelli began her treatment for breast cancer in the 
summer of 2021. She yearned to connect with another patient 
her age. Her husband, Scott and her family were incredibly 

supportive, yet they couldn’t relate in the same way another breast 
cancer patient might to the physical and mental toll, the nuances of 
treatment, and the juggle of cancer, motherhood and her corporate 
law career. Becca Wrench became that trusted friend for Emmy, who 
serendipitously lived just a few doors down from her. When Emmy 
noticed Becca’s bald head during her regular walks, she introduced 
herself. The two women learned they both were in their 40s and 
receiving treatment for breast cancer at Ridley-Tree. They soon 
became walking partners and close friends, bonded by their shared 
cancer experience. “Whether it’s walking super slow because we both 
feel horrible, or ten miles on the bluffs, if I can walk, I know I will feel 
better,” shares Emmy. “Without Becca, this would have been much 
more difficult.”

When the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara announced their 
virtual 2021 October Cancer Center Walk/Run fundraiser, Emmy 
and Becca created “The Forest Drive Fighters” team, and invited 
friends and family to sign up and help. Many people in their lives 
had asked how they might offer support to the women, and the 
event was the perfect answer and a welcome distraction. During 
the many hours Emmy spent at Ridley-Tree, she observed and 
was awed by the immense cross-section of patients from her city 
and beyond. Financially-secure or not, employed or unemployed, 
all races and backgrounds, all of these people were receiving the 
same level of advanced, world-class cancer care. This inspired her 
to want to give back. “It is amazing to me all the services that are 
offered here, regardless of who you 
are,” remarks Emmy. 

Shortly after her triple-positive breast 
cancer diagnosis last May, Emmy 
met the medical team who would 
guide her through an entire year of 
treatment. She appreciated how each 
person on her medical team adeptly 
coordinated and communicated with 
each other, starting with her breast 
care navigator Shiva Hejazi. Breast 
surgeon Katrina Mitchell, MD, IDCLC, 
PMH-C, FACS, medical oncologist  

Eric Bank, MD, oncology nurse practitioner Kristin DeHahn, NP-C, 
and radiation oncologist Shane Cotter, MD, PhD helped Emmy to 
make the critical decisions about which type of treatments and 
therapies to start and when.

“Before this, I knew nothing about breast cancer,” she admits.  
Dr. Mitchell and Dr. Bank helped her to understand her test results 
and the latest research. She praises their ability and patience with 
her “critical thinking” interrogations. After a summer spent in 
chemotherapy, Emmy thought she’d have her breasts removed,  
until she heard out Dr. Bank in the fall of 2021 and 
decided on a lumpectomy instead. “He explained the 
reasons why it might not be necessary, and he challenged 
me. I trust him with my life at this point,” Emmy 
explains. “I know that he and my team want what’s best 
for me. I know that behind-the-scenes, they are collaborating in the 
best way possible, to come to a conclusion they all agree on.”

Emmy marveled at how her medical team would find her in the 
building during her appointments, to check in and tend to any issue, 
whether she was in a doctor’s office, sitting in the waiting room, or 
absorbing the calm and quiet of Ridley-Tree’s glass-walled infusion 
suites. “I know it sounds crazy to say I looked forward to my chemo 
appointments, but I did,” Emmy reports. Her time in infusion was 
a welcome break from the stress of her remote work and caring 
for her two year old son, Danny, and from the isolation of being an 
immunocompromised person during COVID-19. The beauty of the 
space, and the kindness and expertise of her infusion nurses, Nona, 
Kimba, Pieter and Jeni, always put her mind at ease. 

Visits from oncology dietitian nutritionist Sarah Washburn, MS, 
RDN, CSO informed Emmy on how to alter her diet to lessen the side 
effects from her cancer treatment. “I am sure this information lives 
in some piece of literature,” admits Emmy, “but it was so much better 
to sit down and talk with someone. Sarah is an incredible resource.” 
Chats with genetic counselor Danielle Sharaga, MS, LCGC educated 
Emmy on her personal cancer risks, as well as the risks her 19-year 
old daughter, Sophia, and Emmy’s sister might face. The most useful 
part, according to Emmy, was how Danielle simply yet expertly 
expanded her comprehension of genetic testing and the type of 

information each survey could provide. Emmy is also tremendously 
thankful to Ridley-Tree’s social workers and financial counselors who 
took the lead when her employer switched health insurance carriers. 
“I didn’t even have to think about it. They said they’d handle it all, and 
they did,” Emmy notes.    

Triple-positive breast cancer requires many forms of treatment to 
prevent a recurrence, so Emmy will likely need monitoring and oral 
medication for quite some time. She’s ready though, for her return to 
normal life, and more time with her family, more walks with Becca, 
and maybe even some future travel once she can break out of the 
pandemic bubble. Emmy is confident her Ridley-Tree team can offer 
everything she will need to stay on top of cancer. “I am grateful for 
this team, and I know I am in good hands.”   l

The Force of Friendship – Emmy Savenelli’s Story

It is amazing to me all the services that are 
offered here, regardless of who you are.“ ”

The Forest Drive Fighters on their  
2021 Cancer Center Walk/Run

Becca Wrench and Emmy Savenelli
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Medical OncologyThe Medical Oncology department provides systemic medical care to patients, including the administration 
of chemotherapy, biologic and immunotherapy, and supportive and preventative care. Ridley-Tree medical 
oncologists have been trained at the country’s leading cancer programs and they partner with oncologists 
nationwide to bring cutting-edge clinical trials to our community.

45,8287,136 Total visits Unique patients 

Palliative Care

Nuclear Medicine

Radiation Oncology

1,873502 Total visits Unique patients 

Our Palliative Care and Advance Care Planning Program enables us to enhance the quality of life for all 
patients who are being treated for a serious illness. The Palliative Care team works to address patients’ 
physical, emotional, social and spiritual needs with individualized care plans that provide an extra layer of 
support for patients and their families.

As the premier provider of Radiation Oncology in Santa Barbara County, Ridley-Tree Cancer Center is proud 
to provide the latest treatments available, including stereotactic radiosurgery (SRS), stereotactic body 
radiation therapy (SBRT, SABR), brachytherapy (LDR, HDR) and image-guided radiation therapy (IGRT). 
Our radiation oncologists are board certified and have received extensive training from world-renowned 
institutions and practiced at academic centers of excellence, including Harvard and UCLA.

Nuclear Medicine plays a critical role in cancer diagnosis and treatment by capturing images that 
deliver vital information about the function of cells and major organs. This involves the use of 
radioactive materials to create images that allow clinicians to study the structure and measure the 
function of organs and to identify tumors, areas of infection or other disorders. Both physicians in this 
department are fellowship trained at world-class institutions.

Ridley-Tree Cancer Center Medical Services

Surgical Oncology & 
Breast Surgery

5,4572,344 Total visits Unique patients 

Surgery is a key component in the care of patients living with cancer. Our trained surgeons specialize 
in various types of cancer including breast cancers and gastrointestinal (GI) cancers, and they provide 
comprehensive evaluation, treatment planning and surgical approaches to ensure the best possible 
outcomes for our patients. The GI Cancer Program is a high-volume, pancreatic surgery program. The 
Breast Surgery Program treats breast cancer and breast diseases, including complications of lactation.

29,721 1,813 Total visits Unique patients 

9,5004,625 Total visits Unique patients 



*Deceased     **Donation made to Sansum Clinic to support oncology programs and services    ***Donations made to both Sansum Clinic and the Cancer Center to support oncology programs and services

Lifetime Giving The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara is honored to recognize the individuals and 
organizations whose generous lifetime commitments equal $100,000 or more.

$10,000,000 +

$5,000,000 +

$2,500,000 +

$1,000,000 +

$500,000 +

$250,000 +

$100,000 +

Mr. & Mrs. Evans S. Pillsbury* Lady Leslie Ridley-Tree

Mr. Elisha Converse*

Christina Allison Revocable  
Trust & Estate

Anonymous
Mr. Roger K. Bower

Fenton Davison Trust
Elvira Broome Doolan Unitrust

Mr. & Mrs. James E. Drasdo
Hugh & Hunter Foster Family

Grace Gilleland Estate
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Grotenhuis

Judy & Jeff Henley***

Mr. & Mrs. Morris M. Jurkowitz
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Kimsey

Eralda Kogan Estate and 
Charitable Remainder Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Seymour Lehrer

Lillian & Jon* Lovelace***

Dr. Nancy O’Reilly & Daughters 
Lauren, Leigh & Ragan**

Harold A. Parma Trust
Sansum Clinic 

Santa Barbara Foundation
Maryan Schall***

Wallis Foundation

Anonymous
Avon Foundation for Women

Mr.* & Mrs. Toshiyuki Baba
Mr. & Mrs. Philip L. Bernstein

Joseph F. Bleckel Trust
Bossé Foundation
Les & Zora Charles

Mr. Pierre P. Claeyssens -  

The Wood-Claeyssens Foundation
Lloyd E. Cox Testamentary Trust

Ruby Cudney Trust
Caroline & Albert Gazin Foundation

Joseph J. Gila Estate
John S.  Haigh and Margaret Neil 

Haigh Family Trust
 

Dorothy M. Harchalk Trust
Donald K. Harger Estate

Eva P.  Harris Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Palmer G. Jackson -  

Ann Jackson Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Jackson -  

Ann Jackson Family Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs.* Herbert J. Kendall 
- Herbert and Elaine Kendall 

Charitable Foundation
The Lyons Family

The Merovick Family -  
The W.S. Farish Fund
Mosher Foundation

Outhwaite Charitable Trust

The RoKe Foundation, Inc.
Daniel & Edna Sattler Trust

Mr. & Mrs. Eric F. Schulte
Mr. Thomas Sera*

Mr. & Mrs. P. Gene Smith*
Alice Tweed Tuohy Foundation

Otis M. Williams Charitable  
Annuity Trust

Anonymous 
Anderson Stewart  
Family Foundation

Mr. Victor K. Atkins, Jr.  
& Ms. Victoria Hartmann
Mr. & Mrs. Denny Bacon

Elisabeth Anne Bertero 
Estate

The Bollag Family***
Change a Life Foundation
Dako North America, Inc.

Katherine Bullard 
Dougherty Trust

Pierre Gilleland Trust
Marie L. Gressel Living 

Trust

Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. 
Hollman

Hutton Parker Foundation
Elizabeth Bixby Janeway 

Foundation

Bruce G. & Marion Y. Miller 
Trust

Dorothy A. O’Brien Estate
Austin H. Peck, Jr.  

Family Trust 

Anna M. Prip Estate
Christian T. Prip Estate

Alison Wrigley  & Geoffrey 
Claflin Rusack***

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth 
Stinson

Grace A. Tickner Estate
Williams-Corbett 

Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. 

Ziegler

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher  
H. Anderson
Anonymous

Athena Cosmetics, Inc.
Lee Bacon

Carolyn Margaret Bedard Estate
Bega - Mr. & Mrs. Larry Routh*

Mr. Steve T. Beneto* -  
Beneto Foundation
Brent & Sue Bickett

Mr. Gordon M. Booth*
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh M. Boss

Mr. & Mrs. John C. Bowen* & 
the John C. Bowen & Shelby C. 
Bowen Charitable Foundation

Dr. & Mrs. David S. Bradford
John Braun Charitable  

Annuity Trust
G.L. Bruno Associates, Inc.

Andrew H. Burnett Foundation
Mrs. Neil F. Campbell*

Cancer Foundation Auxiliary
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Carpenter

Mr. Robert J. Christie
City of Hope

Mr. & Mrs C. Michael Cooney
Virgil V. Cooper Trust

Gerald O. Cowan Estate
Mrs. Joe B. Cox*

Mr. Gordon B. Crary, Jr.*
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Davidson*

Ardis H. Dwire Trust
Errett Fisher Foundation***

Julie & Bill Esrey
Mr. & Mrs. Frank H. Foster

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel H. Gainey
Mr. & Mrs. Howard N. Gilmore

Esther Kiefer Greene 
Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hardin, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul W. Hartloff***

M.P. Hascall Unitrust
Vicki & Bob Hazard

Mr. Stephen T. Hearst
William Randolph Hearst 

Foundation
Harry L. Hoskins Trust

Mrs. Jackie Inskeep***
Kenneth & Frances Jewesson

Alvah Kaime Trust
The Kemmerer Family 

Foundation
Mr. Michael Klein*

Mr. & Mrs. George Y. Kolva
The La Centra-Sumerlin 

Foundation
Arthur & Edith Lenart Trust

Edith M. Leonard Trust
Lopker Family Foundation***
Mr. & Mrs. Fredric J. Lukas***

Magnus Trust
Mr. Dale J. Marquis

Marianna Bush McComb Estate

Mr. & Mrs. James G. McFarlane
Mr. & Mrs. William J. McKinley 
Mr. & Mrs. William V. Meeker

Mentor Worldwide, LLC
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur J. Merovick

Diana L. Meyers Estate
Mr. John C. Mithun &  

Ms. Mercedes Millington -  
John C. Mithun Foundation

Montecito Bank & Trust
Val & Bob Montgomery

Julie & Jack* Nadel***
The Ogle Family

Charlene J. Page Trust
Mr. Richard F. Parisse &  

Mrs. Martha J. Levy

Mr. Alan Parsons &  
Ms. Lisa Griffiths

Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Pearson
Ms. Penny C. Ridgeway*
Mr. & Mrs. Gerry Rubin

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Sanger
The Sence Foundation
Mr. Stewart F. Sexton

Mr. & Mrs. James A. Shattuck
The Snider Foundation

Florence & Laurence Spungen 
Family Foundation

Ms. Judith A. Stanton*
Mary Lynn & Warren Staley**
Mr. & Mrs. Sebastiano Sterpa

Stevens Family Trust

Charles A. Storke Trust
Mr.* & Mrs. Selby W. Sullivan

TABASGO Trust
Thurzal Q. Terry Trust

Georgia Lee Thomas Estate
Karl W. Tuttle &  

Ethelyn T. Tuttle Trust
UniHealth Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Harold L. Votey, Jr.
Evalyn Wais Trust

Weingart Foundation
Mrs. Alice Willfong*
Wilmington Trust

Harry L. Wolf Estate
Marie A. Wolford Estate

Harold L. Wyman Foundation

Cottage Health
Virgil Elings, PhD**

Yvonne Baker Heltman Estate & Tust
Beatrix N. Oddy Estate

Samson Charitable Memorial Trust

Elaine F. Stepanek Estate, Trust and Foundation 
The Wolf Family Foundation**
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Lillian T. Converse
$10,000 +

In 1949, Elisha Converse donated 
funds to open the Cancer Center 
in memory of his wife, Lillian. 
Mrs. Converse, who died of cancer, 
wished to provide a local resource 
to help others with the disease.
 
Mr. & Mrs. Kent N. Allebrand
The Christina Allison Revocable Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher H. Anderson
Anonymous (3)
Mr. James N. Arabian***
Athena Cosmetics, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Denny Bacon
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey C. Barbakow
Mr. & Mrs. Philip L. Bernstein
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy K. Bliss
Mr. Roger K. Bower
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Burke
Mr. & Mrs. Les Charles
Mr. & Mrs. C. Michael Cooney
Mr. Lawrence Dam & Ms. Betsy Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Maurice J. Duca
Mr. & Mrs. Eldon Edwards
The William Stamps Farish Fund
Florence & Laurence Spungen  
Family Foundation
Ms. Joanne S. Freeman
Mrs. Caroline S. Gadsby
Catherine H. Gainey Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Howard N. Gilmore***
Esther Kiefer Greene Foundation
Mrs. Paul W. Hartloff, Jr.**
Vicki & Bob Hazard
Yvonne Baker Heltman Trust
Hermann Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Hollman
Hutton Parker Foundation
Ann Jackson Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. James H. Jackson
Mr. & Mrs. Palmer G. Jackson
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Jewesson
Joseph F. Bleckel Trust
Mr. David W. Keller
Herbert & Elaine* Kendall Foundation
The La Centra-Sumerlin Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffery Lahr
Mr. & Mrs. Seymour Lehrer
Steve & Cindy Lyons -  
Lyons Family Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. William J. McKinley
Mr. John C. Mithun & Ms. Mercedes 
Millington - John C. Mithun 
Foundation and Mithun  
Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Nagler
Jean M. Nell Revocable Living Trust
The Nelson Trust
Jack & Gretchen Norqual
The Ogle Family
Omaha Community Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Petersen
Ms. Jean Phillips
Harold M. Rich & Jean M.  
Rich Revocable Trust
The RoKe Foundation, Inc.
Santa Barbara Foundation
Daniel & Edna Sattler Trust
Ms. Janel Smit
Elaine F. Stepanek Foundation
Delores Ann Sternot Living Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Stinson
Alice Tweed Tuohy Foundation
Turpin-Allebrand Family Foundation
Mr. Gebb Turpin
Mrs. Paul H. Turpin
Mrs. Patricia Yzurdiaga
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald L. Ziegler

Evans S. Pillsbury
$5,000 +

Evans Pillsbury led the Cancer 
Center for many years through 
several significant changes, 
including the move to the facility 
in the basement of Cottage 
Hospital. He is remembered for his 
generosity and untiring efforts.
  
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh M. Boss
Canterbury Consulting, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Casey
Dr. Louise B. Clarke &  
Dr. John A. Carbon
Mrs. Carol Diamond
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Fishman**
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Gerber
Mrs. Nancy Gregory
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph S. Hardin, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Howard-Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Todd M. Jones
Mr. & Mrs. T. Dennis Jorgensen
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin D. Marble

Mr. & Mrs. James G. McFarlane
Mr. & Mrs. William V. Meeker
Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Miller
Val & Bob Montgomery
Mutual of Omaha Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Nakasone
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Nissenson
Mr. Jeffrey A. Overeem
Pacific Acoustics North Inc.
Mr. Richard F. Parisse &  
Mrs. Martha J. Levy
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Pollak
Norma Ricci Trust
Mrs. Kate Schepanovich
Ms. Kimberly A. Schizas &  
Mr. Mark Linehan
Mrs. Selby W. Sullivan
Dr.  Gary Sutter
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Tziouvaras
Mr. Seymour Weisberg
Mr. & Mrs. James N. Wilson

Founder’s Circle
$2,500 +

This circle of giving was established 
to honor all those who have 
recognized and responded to a vital 
community need.
 
Anonymous
Ms. Diane Baskin
Dr. & Mrs. Edward E. Birch
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Bishop, Jr.
Drs. George & Annie Cheng
Ms. Edith L. Dartanner
Ms. Suzanne G. Dean
Ms. Jan D. Everote &  
Mr. Robert Claycomb
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Fishman**
Priscilla J. Higgins, PhD & The  
Higgins Trapnell Family Foundation
Kathy Ireland Worldwide
George Isaac Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. George A. Isaac
Mr. & Mrs*. Henning Jensen
Mr. Brian S. Johnson
Kathy Ireland Worldwide
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Kilgallon***
Mr. Donald M. Kruszenski
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Manger
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon D. McKay
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur J. Merovick

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Nett
Ocean Oral & Maxillofacial Surgery
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Pace
Mr. Samuel F. Pellicori
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Prendiville
The Katherine Estes Rogers 
Foundation, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Gerrold R. Rubin
Santa Barbara Tennis Club
Maryan S. Schall
Mr. Peter G. Simeth
Ms. Lucia W. Snowhill
Mr. & Mrs. David Spainhour
Mr. Justin D. Steinfadt, PhD
Stevens Family Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas N. Weber
Ms. Katina M. Zaninovich

Chairman’s Circle
$1,000 +

The Chairman’s Circle salutes all 
who have held the position of 
Chairman of the Cancer Foundation.
  
Mr. & Mrs. Peter D. Adams
Ms. Arlene K. Allen
American Riviera Bank
Amgen, Inc.
Anonymous (3)
Arizona Community Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Ugo P. Arnoldi
Mrs. Bonnie J. Baas
Mr. & Mrs. Larry S. Barels
Peter K. Barker Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Donald K. Bennett
Dr. & Mrs. Bruce A. Berlow
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Berti
Mr. & Mrs. David J. Borgatello
Brander Family Foundation
Thomas & Louise Brant Family Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Carey
Ms. Carolyn Carroll
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Cavaletto
Charitable Adult Rides & Services, Inc. 
Ms. Ellen Charney
Combined Jewish Philanthropies
Drs. Shane Cotter & Jessica Sexton
Ms. Jane G. Craven
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore F. Craver, Jr.
Mr. John R. Dixon
Ms. Diane L. Dodds
Ms. Deidra A. Dykeman

Mr. & Mrs. Leslie V. Esposito, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Evenden
Mr. Kenneth E. Falstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Fead**
Mr. Kyle Feighner
Mr. S. Joseph Fior, Jr.
Ms. Hunter Foster
Mr. & Mrs. Frank H. Foster
Mr. Hugh K. Foster, Jr.
Dr. Michael H. Freedman &  
Mrs. Sam Howland
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Gehret
Mr. & Mrs. W. Dodd Geiger, III
Goldman, Sachs & Co. Matching  
Gift Program
Mr. & Mrs. James Grenier
Mr. Joseph Hansberry
Mr. & Mrs. Larry J. Hansen
Ms. Victoria Harbison
Mr. Richard C. Harpham
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn A. Hemingway
Mrs. Nancy A. Henderson
Mrs. Diane Hester
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Hicks
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Hill
Mr. & Mrs. Tom S. Hilzer
HUB International**
Ms. Doralee S. Jacobson
Mr. & Mrs. Gifford S. Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Morris M. Jurkowitz
Mr. Christopher Kleveland &  
Ms. Patricia Aoyama
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Koeper
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen H. Komp
Mrs. William Brian Little
Mr. Thomas E. Luria
Mr. & Mrs. John M. McClure
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Melnick
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Merriman
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas R. Milham
Mrs. Janet C. Millar
Mr. Gene I. Miller &  
Ms. Sharyne Merritt
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Mills
Mrs. Lee N. Mirrer
Mr. Glen H. Mitchel, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Sanjit K. Mitra
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Moncrief
Mr. & Mrs. J. Roger Morrison
Ronald & Susan Morrow
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Mosby
Mosher Foundation
New Day Marketing, Ltd.

Ms. Devon Geiger Nielsen
Mrs. Kathleen O’Leary
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Orlando
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Overgaag
Mr. Kenneth Pasternack
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin E. Pearl
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Phillips
Mrs. Joan R. Price
Dr. & Mrs. Kurt N. Ransohoff
Mrs. Meghan Reeves - Daniel &  
Mary Reeves Foundation***
Mr. & Mrs. Donald S. Ribble
Mr. & Mrs. Martin C. Riessen
Mr. & Mrs. George Rusznak**
Santa Barbara Control Systems
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Savenelli
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas J. Scalapino
Ms. Helene R. Segal
Mr. & Mrs. George W. Serpa**
Dr. & Mrs. David A. Siegel
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Sinclair
Single Step Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth P. Slaught
Jean & Alvin Sternlieb Foundation
Stevens & Associates Insurance 
Agency, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Brian C. Stewart
Mr. & Mrs. Peter S. Seaman -  
STS Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. W. Warren Suh 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph A. Talarico
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Taniguchi
Mr. & Mrs. George M. Tharakan
Mr. & Mrs. Addison S. Thompson
Mr. David Tisdale
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Toledo
Ms. Susan Tomasetta
Valley Improvement Company
Mr. Richard D. Vincent
Volentine Family Foundation
Mrs. Mary J. Walters
Mr. & Mrs. Peter B. Warshaw
Mr. & Mrs. W. Wright Watling
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas H. Weisenburger
Ms. Judith G. Whiting
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Wilder
Mr. & Mrs. John Williams
Ms. Lori Willis
Dr. & Mrs. Philip J. Wyatt
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Yanez
Mr. & Mrs. Dick Zylstra

C.P. Dubbs Club
$500 +

Mr. C.P. Dubbs was the creator 
and benefactor of the Cancer 
Foundation Associates in 1954. He 
planted a seed for the future with 
his vision of an “organization of 
friends of the institution.”
  
Mr. & Mrs. Jon B. Anderson
Mrs. Marion V. Anker
Anonymous (5)
Mrs. Patricia Azain
Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Barden
Bartlett, Pringle & Wolf, LLP
Ms. Elaine J. Battany
Ms. Mary P. Baum
Mr. & Mrs. Gunther Baumgartner
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Bernstein
Mr. Robert L. Brooks
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Bryant
Mr. Karl & Dr. Katherine Burrelsman
Kim and Andrew D. Busch  
Family Foundation
Stephanie & Dana Carlyle
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Carpenter
Mr. & Mrs. Alec C. Chambers
Cecily & Jose Chavez
Mr. & Mrs. Ri-Pen Chou
Mr. & Mrs. Barton E. Clemens, Jr.
County of Santa Barbara
Mr. Eliot Crowley &  
Ms. Debra P. Geiger
Mr. Tom J. Cusack &  
Mrs. Carrie Ohly-Cusack
Ms. Gennine D’Ambra
Mrs. Wendy Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan De Ponce
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Dixon
Ms. Gloria Dominguez
Mr. Matthew J. Doyle &  
Ms. Cindy LeClaire
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory J. Duer**
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Elledge
Ms. Marcia Ellis
Mr. & Mrs. Donald M. Eversoll
Mr. & Mrs. Leo F. Fay
Mr. & Mrs. Frazier J. Findlay
Ms. Regina A. Fletcher
Mr. Stephen G. Flowers
Mr. Doug Ford
Mr. Richard French
Ms. Carol Gibbens

2021 Donor Acknowledgment
Thank you to each of our 2,000+ donors in 2021 – your support makes a world of difference to the patients.

We have made every effort to represent gifts accurately. We apologize for any errors or 

omissions and invite you to bring them to our attention by calling (805) 898-2116. Thank you.
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Ms. Ann E. Goodrich
Ms. Donna L. Grubisic
Ms. Stina Hans
Mr. Michael A. Honer
Ms. Alice Huang
Ms. Dorothea M. Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. George A. Johnson
Ms. Karen Kaiser
Ms. Teresa Kistner
Mrs. Kristen Klingbeil-Weis
Mr. & Mrs. Erik Krueger
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Kunkel**
Mr.  William T. Kyle
Mrs. Marguerite G. LaFlamme
Ms. Louisa Lau
Ms. Maia Lewis
Mr. Edgar R. Linares Marroquin
Ms. Delores R. Luis
Mr. Michael D. Main
Mr. James K. McDermott
Mr. & Mrs. Brian McGrath
Mr. & Mrs. Peter McWilliams
Ms. Wendy Morrell
Mr. James C. Nelson
Mrs. Cynthia Odell
Mrs. Holly Onak
Ms. Doedy S. Orchowski
Mr. & Mrs. Louis J. Panizzon
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Pedersen
Jenni-Marie & Morgan Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Pinsker
Mrs. Janet L. Purcell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Reeder
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur J. Rice, III
Mr. & Mrs. Gerry B. Roberson
Mrs. Talli Robinson
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Romasanta
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Rosen
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Ross
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Roth
Mrs. Eileen D. Ruiz
Mr. & Mrs. Royden R. Rutherford
Santa Ynez High School Girls 
Volleyball Booster Club
Ms. Ann Silva
Mr. James Slater
Mr. Ernesto Solis
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Strojek
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Stuffler
Mrs. Jean K. Svoboda**
Ms. Leise Thomason
Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Thompson**
Mr. & Mrs. Edward W. Tomeo
Mrs. Anne S. Towbes
Valley Penning Association
Ms. Carlene K. Van Pelt
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry C. Van 

Wingerden
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Verhasselt
Ms. Patricia L. Weissberg
Mr. & Mrs. David M. Wendt**
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Werts
Mr. Robert J. Williams &  
Mrs. Christine Merritt
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Winkel
Mr. & Mrs. Roy K. Yamauchi

Henry Ullmann 
Club

$250 +
Dr. Henry J. Ullmann, the 
first Medical Director of 
the Cancer Center, was 
responsible for bringing a one 
million volt x-ray machine to 
Santa Barbara to treat cancer 
patients locally.

 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Adam
Mr. Arthur C. Adams
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Addison
Ms. Cynthia A. Ambriz-Gasser
Mr. Donald A. Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Anderson
Anonymous (6)
Bank of America Charitable 
Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Barbaria
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Barker
Ms. Tish Bates
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory B. Bennett
Dr. & Mrs. Edward S. Bentley
Mr. Victor A. Birtalan
Mr. Paul Borden
Ms. Barbara Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick J. Boyle
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Boysel
Gen. & Mrs. Edwin H. Burba, Jr.
Mrs. Sue L. Burk
Ms. Barbara Burket
Ms. Marcy Burton
Ms. Lori Cappello
Mr. John S. Carter
Mr. & Mrs. Kelly Clenet
Mrs. Sybil K. Cline
Lindsay & Daniel Cortina**
Mrs. Johanna Crain
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Craton
Mr. & Mrs. Ian Cronshaw
Dr. & Mrs. Mark A. Da Re
Mr. & Mrs. James E. Davidson
Mr. & Mrs. Peter R. De Tagyos
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Deardorff
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Doheny
Ms. Carol F. Donner

Ms. Maureen S. Dougherty
Ms. Lori Dreher
Ms. Nancy Englander
Mr. & Mrs. Donnelley Erdman
Mrs. Judy Etchelecu
Mr. & Mrs. Terry P. Fernandez
Mr. John F. Bedi &  
Ms. Erma E. Flynn
Jill & Joe Fonte**
Mr. Dennis E. Forster &  
Ms. Cynder Sinclair
Mrs. Barbara C. Franz
Mr. Keith Fried
Mr. & Mrs. Kim Fryslie
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gilson
Ms. Teresa E. Glenn
Meridian Group REM, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Guichard
Mr. James J. Hagan
Mr. Donald Heimark
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Hein
Ms. Sandra J. Helps*
Mr. & Mrs. Jack A. Huthsing
Mrs. Renee K. Jaimes
Mr. Mark Jobe
Wanda & Eugene Johnsen
Mr. Andrew Kaiser
Dr. & Mrs. Karl J. Kassity**
Ms. Lindy Kern
Mr. Thomas N. Kern
Ms. Sandy Knowlton
Mr. Michael J. Kullik
Ms. Naomi Landry
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin A. Lenvik
Mr. & Mrs. Steven W. Lew
Mr. Jonathan Lipsitz
Ms. Meg Lloyd
Mr. Van Lloyd
Mrs. Gail Lobdell
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Lowes
Ms. Barbara L. MacCallum
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Mack
Mr. & Mrs. James D. McCammon
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin McDonald
Dr. Deborah Meyers & Ms. 
Karen Edwards
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin M. Moore
Mr. Ronald Morris
Karen Neary**
Nurture Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Walter B. Orso
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Ortiz
Mr. & Mrs. Charles F. Patrick
Mr. Laurence R. Pearson &  
Mrs. Carol Hawkins
Ms. Merrily Peebles
Mrs. Lanette R. Perry
Mr. & Mrs. James V. Policelli
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher A. Polizzi

Mrs. Kathryn R. Polster
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Potter
Raytheon Charitable  
Giving Program
Mrs. Debra J. Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Randy E. Renfrow
Mr. Daniel J. Reyes
Mr. Richard F. Riley
Ms. Deborah Rivas
Mr. Michael F. Rizor
Mr. Steve Rizzo
Ms. Janice K. Rome
Mrs. Conchita Sanchez Ruess
Ms. Caroline R. Rutledge
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Sanger
Mr. Otto A. Schleich
Ms. Heidi Scholz
Seal Beach B3 Tennis Center
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Sheldon
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip A. Skeen
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Smith
Mr. Tommy Smith
Mrs. Nancy Smith-Tubiolo
Ms. Catherine Statucki
Ms. Ann M. Sullivan &  
Mr. Edward Decaro
Mrs. Charmian N. Tallman
Susan Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Theobald
Mr. John Toomey
Mr. Alan J. Turnbull
Mr. Roby Turner
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Van Horne
Mr. & Mrs. William Vandever
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Veloz
Mrs. Carla Whitacre &  
Mr. John A. Brady 
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Wiener
Mrs. Joy H. Winer
Dr. & Mrs. Vaughn F. Wipf
Mr. & Mrs. Dean P. Wrench
Mrs. Marsha Wright
Mr. Charles S. Young
Mr. Eric Zahm* &  
Mrs. Stacey Geldin
Dr. Rebecca J. Zwick

Associates
$100 +

Associates provide the firm 
base of support that allows 
the Cancer Foundation to 
provide grants to the Ridley-
Tree Cancer Center in support 
of programs for all cancer 
patients in the community.
 
Advanced Laminates &  
Design, Inc.

Ms. Rebecca Aasted
Ms. Marcella Adelson
Ms. Joyce Adriansen
Ms. Christina Agnoli
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Allgood
Amazon Smile
Mr. & Mrs. Marc R. Amling
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Amsden**
Mr. Paul Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. Scott K. Anderson
Mr. & Mrs. David Andrade
Ms. June R. Andron
Anonymous (16)
Mr. & Mrs. Brooke Armstrong
Mr. & Mrs. Edward J. Armstrong
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Atwater
Ms. Stephanie Austin
Mrs. Kelly Avery
Mr. & Mrs. David Avrick
Mr. Steven Bachman
Mr. Bryan M. Bahman
Miss Tiffany Ball
Dr. & Mrs. Eric Bank
Mr. Frank F. Banyai
Mrs. Julie A. Barker
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Barnett
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Barrett
Dr. & Mrs. Laurence A. Basham
Mr. Stefan T. Baur
Mr. & Mrs. James Becker
Ms. Debra Benes
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Berg
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Berns
Mr. & Mrs. Alan E. Bernstein
Mrs. Rosemary F. Bertka
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Betancourt
Jack & Marguerite Bianchi
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Biskner
Ms. Celia M. Blanchet &  
Mr. Peter L. Chua
Ms. Judith Blankenship
Ms. Carolyn Bliss
Ms. Sherri Bliss
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis D. Blocker
Mr. & Mrs. Matt Boeddeker
Mr. Kirk Bolduc
Mr. Joseph Boll
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest R. Borden, III
Mr. Francis Borden
Mrs. Barbara M. Bortolazzo
Ms. Colby Boss-Adamski
Mr. Dennis C. Bougher
Ms. Jacquelyn Bourn
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley Bowen
Mr. & Mrs. Spencer M. Brady
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Brass
Ms. Melanie Brewer

Bronwen Brindley, MD &  
John L. Warren
Dr. & Mrs. Ronald Brooks
Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. Brown
Mr. Joseph T. Brusca
Ms. Rhonda Bucci
Ms. Pamela Buck
Ms. Heather Buntins-Bliss
Ms. Jamie Burba
Ms. Kathy Burba
Mr. Brian Burd &  
Ms. Frances Malinoff
Mr. & Mrs. Jerrad D. Burford
Ms. Molly Burns
Mr. & Mrs. Paul M. Burri
Mr. & Mrs. John M. Bury
Mr. & Mrs. James Bybokas
Mr. & Mrs. Chester J. Caldeira
Ms. Glenna J. Cannella
Ms. Lyanne Cantero
Ms. Nancy R. Capelle
Mr. & Mrs. Earl K. Carinio
Mrs. Juanita Carney
Mr. Craig A. Carr
Mr. & Mrs. Alvaro P. Carrillo
Mrs. Connie C. Casas
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Castaneda
Ms. Margriet Caswell
Ms. Louise Chadwick
Dr. & Mrs. Stebbins B. Chandor
Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin Cheverez
Mr. & Mrs. William J. Cirone
Mr. Gregory Clark
Ms. Nancy K. Cole
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Collier
Ms. Cindy Collinson
Ms. Kacy Collinson-Lynd
Mr. Bruce T. Conaway
Ms. Deborah Conn
Ms. Kathi Connally
Mrs. Mary Cook
Mr. Patrick C. Cook**
Mr. & Mrs. Robert B. Corlett
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel M. Cornet
Dr. Silvia G. Corral
Ms. Kristen M. Cortez
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald S. Cortez
Ms. Joan Cotich
Mr. Keith Cox
Mrs. Donna Craig
Ms. Trisha M. Crawford
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Crevier
Mrs. Barbara Cronin Hershberg
Ms. Danielle Crystal
Mr. Fernando Cuevas
Mr. & Mrs. George R. Curry
Mr. Todd Curry
Miss Sophia Curtin
Mr. & Mrs. John Dachenhaus

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Danehy, Sr.
Ms. Janean A. Daniels, Esq.
Mr. Brent O. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Duane F. Davis
Ms. Maria Teresa G. Dayrit
Mr. & Mrs. Ben De Armond
Mrs. Heidi H. Deane
Ms. Mary Lu DeBolt
Ms. Michele DeCant
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Deering
Mrs. Christie DeGiacomi
Ms. Cherie Demopoulos
Ms. Kathleen M. Demourkas
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dependahl
Mr. & Mrs. Loren DeVilbiss
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Diamond
Diani Companies
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Dietsch
Ms. Kathleen Dolin
Ms. Tracie Doordan
Ms. Emily Downey
Miss Lauren Doyle
Ms. Rochelle B. Dube
Mr. & Mrs. James C. Ducale
Mr. & Mrs. Robert A. Dunton
Mr. Rodney Durham
Edelweiss Choir of  
Santa Barbara
Ms. Leslie Edgerton
Mr. & Mrs. Andreas J. 
Eggendorfer
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald J. Ehmsen
Ms. Susan C. Ehrlich
Ms. Barbara Ellis
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis B. Emory
Ms. Teresa M. English
Ms. Marylou G. Eriksen***
Dr. & Mrs. Aaron Ettenberg
Mr. John Evans
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Evans
Mr. John Evarts &  
Ms. Marjorie Popper
Mr. Jon Eversoll
Mr. & Mrs. Shawn Fabian
Ms. Patricia A. Facciani
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Fagundes**
Mr. & Mrs. Charles W. Fairbanks
Mr. & Mrs. Larry C. Falberg
Price Family
Mr. Michael J. Fay
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Fazio
Mr. Stephen R. Feldman &  
Mrs. Edith K. Knowlton
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas E. Fell
Ms. Susan Ferguson
Ms. Marie Ferris
First 5 Leadership Cohort 2
First American Title  
Insurance Company

Mr. Richard Flora
Ms. Merrillee Ford
Mr. Donovan Fornwalt
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen T. Frank
Dr. Jeffrey C. Fried &  
Dr. Monica Fried
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis L. Friederich
Mr. Jose R. Fulco
Ms. Jennifer Fullerton
Mr. Kurt Fults
Mr. & Mrs. Burt Gambill
Ms. Diana Garcia
Ms. Kathleen Garney
Mr. & Mrs. Frank D. Garrison
Ms. Joyce Gauvain
Dr. Carol Geer
Ms. Rhonda Geldin
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Geraci
Mr. John T. Gerig
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Gersh
Ms. Michele Gibson
Mrs. Lois Gigstead
Ms. Susan J. Gionfriddo
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Goldberg
Mr. Kenneth J. Gonzales
Mr. Brad Gosney
Mrs. Linda Gosney
Mr. & Mrs. Barry D. Goss
Mr. & Mrs. Erik A. Gregersen
Mr. & Mrs. David R. Gress
Mrs. Patricia B. Griffin
Mr. & Mrs. Don A. Grimm
Mr. & Mrs. J. Robert Grubb
Ms. Sandra Gruber
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Gustafson
Mr. Jesus A. Guzman
Ms. Gertrude Hackman
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Hadley
Ms. Colette Hadley
Mr. & Mrs. Roger K Hahn
Mrs. Marsha N. Hall
Ms. Jacinda Hammerschlag
Mrs. Carolyn J. Hanretta
Mrs. Lorraine S. Hansen
Ms. Karen M. Harding
Ms. Maura A. Harding
Ms. Susan F. Harmon
Dr. & Mrs. Marvin D. Harrah
Ms. Jill S. Harris
Mr. Mark Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Jimmy Harrison
Mr. Jeffery Hawkins
Ms. Shirley A. Hayes**
Mr. Martin Herrera
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence L. Hess
Mrs. Mary A. Heumphreus
Mr. Gary Hickman &  
Ms. Andrea J. McNeill
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Hofberg

C.P. Dubbs Club  
continued

*Deceased     **Donation made to Sansum Clinic to support oncology programs and services    ***Donations made to both Sansum Clinic and the Cancer Foundation to support oncology programs and services22



Mrs. Myriam Holland
Mr. George Hopwood
Mrs. Robin L. Houde
Mr. & Mrs. Weldon U. Howell, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen L. Hubbs
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Hummer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Hunt
Mrs. Barbara M. Ireland
Ms. Emily Izmirian
Mr. & Mrs. Donald A. Jackman
Ms. Elaine Jacobs
Ms. Vicki Jacobson
Mr. & Mrs. Gabriel F. Jaimes
Mr. David R. James
Ms. Elisa Janes
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart E. Jenkins
Mr. Ken Johnsen
Ms. Joy P. Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Johnson
Mr. Brett Jones
Mrs. Carmela F. Jurgens
Dawn & Joel Kaufman
Mrs. Gail C. Kay
Ms. Carol Anne Kaye
Mr. Joshua R. Keith
Ms. Christine Kelley
Ms. Andrea L. Kelly
Ms. Patricia A. Kelly
Mr. James P. Kennett
Ms. Greta Kessel
Dr. & Mrs. Kishan C. Khemani
Mr. & Mrs. William Kincannon
Mr. Jason King
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Kinnear
Ms. Terry Kleid

Mr. Jason Knight
Ms. Nancy K. Knight
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Knowles
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Knudsen
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas L. Koch
Ms. Brittany Koegel
Mr. & Mrs. David Konieczny
Mr. Robert Kooyman
Mr. Robert Kotkin &  
Mrs. Deborah L. Umansky
Ms. Deborah Kotulich
Mr.& Mrs. Arthur Kozak
Kroger
Ms. Myra Kunstmann
Mr. Paul Kushnerov
Ms. Alexis LaFavor
Mr. Jack Lakin
Ms. MaryAnn E. Lange
Mrs. Karen Langlands
Ms. Christie Lanning
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Lanting**
Ms. Tracy Larson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Latham
Ms. Elaine Laustsen &  
Ms. Stafford Kelly
Ms. Anne Lawrence
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg A. Leach
Ms. Lisa Lee
Ms. Lubi Lenaburg
Mr. & Mrs. Alan M. Lerner
Mrs. Mary Leslie
Mrs. Vivian J. Leslie
Mr. George Levinthal
Mr. Chad Levy
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher H. Lewis
Mr. Steve Lewis

Mr. & Mrs. Martin Lilly
Mr. & Mrs. David A. Little
Mr. Daniel R. Little
Mr. Christopher Lloyd
Mr. & Mrs. Marshall B. Lloyd, III
Ms. Jennifer Lofthus
Ms. Susan E. Lomeli
Ms. Ruth M. Loomer
Mr. & Mrs. Peter G. Lorber
Ms. Susan D. Lord
Ms. Vicky L. Lorelli
Mrs. Kristi Lupoli
Ms. Lisa Lyons
Mrs. Alice F. MacDonald
Mr. Douglas M. MacGillvray
Ms. Heather MacGillvray
Mr. Joseph S. Macias, Jr.**
Mr. Agustin Madrigal
Ms. Colleen Magee Sitolini
Ms. Laura Maile
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Mallen
Mr. John B. Mandle
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Mann
Mrs. Judy G. Manriquez
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Mansoor
Mr. & Mrs. James W. Markham
Mr. & Mrs. Geoffrey W. Marks
Ms. Mila G. Marlow
Ms. Peggy A. Martens
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Marvin
Ms. Michele Mason
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy L. Matthews
Ms. Tanner McCandlish
Mr. & Mrs. Brad McClain
Ms. Diane McClenathen

Ms. Danielle McCoy
Ms. Ann M. McGorty
Ms. Kim McGuire
Ms. Lorraine McIntire
Ms. Laura McIver
Ms. Melissa McKechnie
Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. McLean
Dr. & Mrs. Lowell G. McLellan
Mr. & Mrs. John E. McPike, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Charles B. McQuary
Ms. Laura Means
Ms. Elizabeth H. Meinzer
Ms. Wendy Meiring
Mrs. Janis S. Meloy
Ms. Marilyn M. Metzner
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Millman
Mr. Austin Mixsell
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Modugno
Ms. & Ms. Kiya Mohadjer
Mr. & Mrs. David Mojarro
Mr. Justin Mora
Ms. Susan Moriarity
Mr. John S. Mosby
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth J. Moy
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Muller
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Muneno
Ms. Clare Nagelmann
Dr. & Mrs. Arthur Najera
Ms. Janis Nakutin
Mrs. Brenda Nancarrow
Ms. Janet V. Napier
Ms. Tammy Narkis
Mr. Brady Naugle
Dana Navarro
Carol A. Nelson, NP

Ms. Catherine Nelson
Ms. Jeanne Nelson
Mrs. Mary Nelson-Perry
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Niemann
Dr. & Mrs. Pierre M. Nizet
Ms. Lisa Noble
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas O’Daniel**
Mr. & Mrs. Sean P. Oday
Mrs. Rose G. O’Dea
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Oliver
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph M. Olla
Ms. Chloe Olsen
Dr. & Mrs. Robert W. Olson
Ms. Valerie F. Olson
Mr. Deji Olukotun
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Onnen
Mr. & Mrs. Rod J. Ontjes
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Ontjes
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth C. Ortiz
Mr. & Mrs. Peter M. Ortiz
Mr. Richard Padilla
Ms. Judi Palmer
Dr. Matthew &  
Dr. Diana Panizzon
Ms. Elberta L. Pate
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Patton
Ms. Anne Peanasky
Mr. Anthony C. Perez
Dr. & Mrs. Terry J. Perkins
Mrs. Jean M. Perloff, Esq.
Ms. Nancy A. Peschek
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Peters
Mr. & Mrs. James Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. James C. Peterson
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas H. Phelps
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Pico

Pocket Concierge
Mr. William Poleschuk
Mr. Richard L. Pool
Mr. & Mrs. Gale Poyorena
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Precobb
Mr. Steven C. Puailoa
Mr. & Mrs. Javier Quezada**
Mr. & Mrs. George Radford
Mr. Miguel Ramirez
Ms. Margaret E. Rankin
Ms. Amy Rappeport
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis C. Rasmussen
Ms. Mimi Rasmussen
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Reardon
Mr. Frederick H. Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Reid
Mr. & Mrs. Garland S. Reiter
Ms. Kristy Renteria
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Rivlin
Mr. David Robb
Mr. Miles Robinson
Mr. David J. Rockey
Mr. Thomas D. Romeo
Ms. Jan C. Rowe
Ms. Cyndi Rowland
Ms. Elissa B. Rubin
Ms. Susan Rudnicki
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph V. Ruegsegger
Mr. William Rummel
Ms. Diane W. Rushing
Mr. & Mrs. David E. Russell
Ms. Colleen Rydjord
Ms. Jill Sadler
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Sakai
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Saley
Mr. Wyman Sanders, Jr. &  
Ms. Elida Garza**
Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Sanov
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Sauers
Ms. Kelly Savio
Ms. Carol Saylor
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Scavone
Ms. Teresa Schantin
Mr. M. Stanley Schlosser
Mr. Eric Schockman
Mrs. Joan M. Schuld
Mr. David J. Scott &  
Ms. Leslie M. Perry
Mr. & Mrs. Robertson C. Scott
Ms. Norma C. Sears**
Ms. Ashley Self
Ms. Martha Selfridge
Ms. Nicola A. Selley
Ms. Rita S. Serotkin
Mrs. Beth Sexsmith
Mr. & Mrs. Richard P. Shaikewitz
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Shand
Mr. & Mrs. Karim Sheikhan
Ms. Sheri Shields-Hanson

Ms. Claire Shoemaker
Mr. & Mrs. David L. Short
Ms. Glenda Short
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce G. Silverman
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Simonson
Ms. Roma L. Simpson
Ms. Karen Sklerov
Mr. David N. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Jay D. Smith
Mrs. Wanda L. Smith
Ms. Ann Smithcors
Ms. Vivian M. Solodkin
Mrs. Alicia E. Sorkin
Ms. Beth Sparkes
Mr. & Ms. Jon Spaventa
Mrs. Zobianna Spencer
Ms. Vicki Springer
Mr. Ronald Stankowicz
Ms. Jean Steffenson
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Stein
Ms. Vinita C. Steininger
Mr. Charles T. Stevens
Mr. & Mrs. Frank T. Stevens
Ms. Ruth V. Stevenson
Mr. & Mrs. Rick C. Stich
Ms. Penelope Stirling
Mr. & Mrs. Russ M. Strobel
Mr. & Mrs. Scott D. Suttner
Ms. Shelley M. Sutton
Ms. Chiyoko O. Suzuki**
Ms. Suzanne E. Swenson
Ms. Susan A. Swider
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey P. Tabala
Mr. & Mrs. David C. Tambo
Ms. Yannick Tanguy
Ms. Teri W. Taylor
Tecolote Research, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Duncan A. Thomas
Ms. Grace H. Thomas
Mrs. Maria Thomas
Mr. & Mrs. Brian B. Tillemans
Mr. & Mrs. Richard B. Tobin
Mr. & Mrs. Benny A. Torres
Mrs. Cynthia Torres
Ms. Gloria Torres**
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy N. Tremblay
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Trigueiro
Ms. Matilde Z. Ulrich
Grace C. Urbanobeer, D.D.S.
Ms. Samantha M. Valdes
Ms. Lenore Valencia-Hall
Ms. Kelly Valenzuela
Mr. & Mrs. Don Van Buren
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Van Dyke
Mrs. Tiffany B. Van Fossen
Mr. & Mrs. Don H. Vickers
Ms. Jennifer Wahl
Mr. Mark Waldinger

Ms. Margaret Walker Scavo
Ms. Ellen P. Wall
Mrs. Margaret Wardlaw
Ms. Heather Warren
Dr. Bronwen Brindley &  
Mr.  John L. Warren
Ms. Sarah U. Washburn, MS, RD, 
CSO & Mr. Jody Rogers
Ms. Deborah Watts
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Wedmore
Mrs. Patricia A. Weeks
Mr. Daniel S. Weiner
Ms. Pamela S. Wells
Mr. & Mrs. Richard V. Wells
Mr. & Mrs. Roger L. Wells
Mr. & Mrs. Russell S. Werner
West Coast Financial
Mr. & Mrs. John B. West
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey White
Mr. Richard Wiechmann
Mr. & Mrs. Kris E. Wieland
Mr. & Mrs. John Wiley
Ms. Kimberly C. Wilkes
Mrs. Kelly Williams
Ms. Karen L. Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Wilson
Mr. W. David Winitzky
Mr. Robert H. Winkler
Mr. & Mrs. David D. Winters
Mr. & Mrs. Charles C. Wolfe, III
Mr. & Mrs. Henry A. Wunsch
Mrs. Samantha Wynns
Ms. Julie Yamamoto
Mr. Kevin Yardi
Mr. & Mrs. Sze-ya Yeh
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph W. Young, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Zamora
Mr. & Mrs. Richard R. Zandona
Ms. Rachel Zaragoza
Mr. Nathan Zempel
Dr. & Mrs. Donald C. Ziehl
Mr. Jon M. Ziehl
Mr. & Mrs. J. David Zubas

In Kind
 
Athena Cosmetics, Inc.
Blue Lizard Sunscreen
Mr. Joseph T. Brusca
Edhat
Fitness with Rachel
La Cumbre Country Club 
Women’s Holiday Luncheon
NatureTrack
Noozhawk
Por La Mar Nursery
Price Management
Raw Revolution
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Ridley-Tree’s Oncology Social Work Caseworkers, 
Sherry Massey, Ana Manzo and Laura Gonzalez.

*Deceased     **Donation made to Sansum Clinic to support oncology programs and services     
***Donations made to both Sansum Clinic and the Cancer Foundation to support oncology programs and services



In Loving 
Memory
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Medical oncologist Dr. Newman, radiation oncologist Dr. Suh, and patient 
navigator Cindy Gasser, RN, OCN were key partners in helping patient Don Lubach 
navigate his throat cancer diagnosis and treatment



Dr. Mark S. Abate
Catalina Aguirre
Dorothy Allen
Dr. Cheryl Almeida
Debora Amaral
Cynthia Ambriz-Gasser
Dr. Asma Anwar
Anu Atre

Denny Bacon
Dr. Eric Bank
Sherri Bliss
Dr. Lindsay H. Blount
Francis & Rozanne 
Borden
Breast Cancer Survivors
Stephanie Carlyle
Dr. George Cheng
Dr. Rosa Choi
Dr. Shane Cotter

Cristine H. Crisenberry
Tina Culver
Susan Davis
Alexis Donaire
Anita Dutt
Diane Friedman
Bernardo & Carmen 
Garcia
Rachelle Geiger
Dr. Kim Grafton
Joe Gram

Carrie Hagen
Sam Howland
Dr. Fred Kass
Dr. Ryan Kendle
Jason King
Joe Langston
Tammy Lashlee
Herlinda Manzanarez
Susanne McEwen
Arthur J. Merovick
Carolyn Merovick

Dr. Babji Mesipam
Ken Minor
Richard J. Nagler
Dr. Gregg Newman
Matt Pesendian
Jim Petersen
Steve Petersen
Kathryn Polster
Janet Price
Marion Ransom
Joan K. Reed

Lady Leslie Ridley-Tree
Ridley-Tree Cancer 
Center Radiation 
Therapy Staff
Ridley-Tree Cancer 
Center Social Work 
Department
Ridley-Tree Cancer 
Center Solvang Clinic
Ridley-Tree Cancer 
Center Staff
Colleen Russell

Brooke Sharpe
Eileen Singer
Janet Smith
Mary Solis
Dr. W. Warren Suh
Ron Swick
Dr. Julie Taguchi
Robert Veloz
Connie Verkaik
Sarah Washburn, MS, 
RD, CSO

Lori Willis
Jan Winford
Henry A. Wunsch
The Zamora Family
Joyce Zhang
Dr. Leslie M. Zomalt

In Honor

Christine Arabian
Elsie Arabian
Ahmad Ali Baharloo
Sally Bane
Robert M. Barron
Dr. Richard A. Baum
George F. Begg
Joan Bohn
Maria Borden
Ryan M. Brady
Rochelle Hadley Bruhn
Charles C. Bucher
David Burhoe
Graham S. Bury

Stephen J. Carney
Claudia Castaneda
Donald Classen
Mabel Colli
Joyce Collins
Lillian Cota
Rose Craven
Laura J. Creasey
Marie-Celeste Daly
Warren Dawson
Joyce A. Donald
Charles Doud
Chad Dreier
Jane Dyruff
Robert Dyruff
Angie L. Eck
Jeannie Elrod
Carl R. Estep
Tasneem Faizullabhoy

Charles Felts
Sandra Fenske
Lis Fior
Kathleen Fox
Sharon Slater Frey
Roy Gaskin
Esther L. Gilbert
Sharon Gildner
Lois Goldsworthy
Robert Gregory
Barbara H. Hagan
Sue Hammond
Edward W. Hathway
Ruth Hartzman
Dr. Allan G. Hanretta
H. Douglas Harvey
Sylvia Heeren
Montgomery R. Hester
Sharon Hicks

Roger W. Higgins
Terrance F. Hill
Ralph C. Hilzer
Bob E. Hodges
Rita Holden
Morris E. Horsley
Louise Hummer
Nora Elizabeth Hunter
Beatriz Hyp
Ken & Jenna James
Shyrl Johnson
Karen Kaiser
Gail Kenny
Stephen Kraus
Judith Krumholz
Louise R. Kruszenski
Carolyn S. Kyle
Carmen Lee
R. William Leslie

Anita Lewis
Arlene Lomeli
Bev Loomer
Jerry Luis
Bella Malinoff
Ray Martinez
Teri Lynn McKenzie
Stephanie Meinzer
Chris Messier
Giuseppe Minato
Gary Mosel
Ron Moten
Frances Mueller
Hannah “Honey” 
Nelson
Dr. Burdette Ogle
Michael Orchowski
Nancy Orso
Charles Otey
Patty

Tami Paulazzo
Gustavo Peña
Kristen Perry
Stephen & Linda 
Petersen’s Parents
Margaret S. Popper
Evelyn Portman
Lynn S. Rabinowitz
Donald & Doris Ray
Dr. Robert A. Reid
Agnes Rennie
Esther Reyes
Lord Paul Ridley-Tree
Emma Riffero
Sara Rind
Chris Robles
Robert C. Rockey
Mary B. Rogers
Stephen E. Rogers
Janet Rution

Joseph Rution
Dr. Richard R. Sanders
Dick Schall
Eric Schuld
Agnes Scott
Fred Smithcors
Barbara Sparber
Gary Spencer
Robert Stritchko
Selby W. Sullivan
Vera J. Sutter
Dr. Mananya 
Tantiwiwat
Kathleen Tepper
Jean Thomson
Patricia A. Tisdale
Lisa Tomlin
Maureen Tomasetta
Steven Tripp
Judith Turk

Ahileas Tziouvaras
Nina Dora Valdez
Motome K. Van Horn
Loretta Verhasselt
Russell Waldrop
Thomas A. Watts
Jodi Weiner
Dr. Eric Westheimer
Esther Wheeler
Dr. Gerald R. White
Rod Wilson
Judy Wilton
Shirley A. Wirtz
Sudanon 
Wongwankasem
Keith Wright
Jeffrey Zamora
Nancy Ziehl
Jane Zonka

In Loving 
Memory
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In 2021, gifts were made to the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara  
to recognize the following individuals and groups:
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The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.  facebook.com/cancerfoundationsb instagram.com/cancerfoundationsb bit.ly/cancerfoundationsb

A partnership of the Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara and the Ridley-Tree Cancer Center at Sansum Clinic

The Cancer Foundation of Santa Barbara and Ridley-Tree Cancer Center  
work in partnership to deliver exceptional cancer care to everyone in Santa 
Barbara County regardless of means.

Our combined mission is to provide a comprehensive diagnostic, treatment, 
prevention and research program that allows cancer patients to receive 
the highest level of care without having to leave Santa Barbara. To keep 
the Central Coast at the forefront of modern cancer care, this partnership 

invests in the recruitment, development and education of highly trained 
medical staff; timely acquisition of new medical equipment; active 
participation in clinical research; integration of oncology services; and 
continual introduction of promising new methods of treatment.

With your help, we will continue to be a regional resource to which both  
the public and the medical community can look for leadership regarding  
the diagnosis, management and prevention of cancer. Thank you.  

F O C U S E D  O N  C A N C E R  •  C E N T E R E D  O N  Y O U


